LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 9th MAY 2014 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Ste Hunt, Tommy Hutchinson, Abbie Johnson (Ticketing) and Colin McCall (DAO). 
APOLOGIES
Ian Littlewood, Ian Pickett and David Smith.
OTHER ATTENDEES
Bob Humphries (LFCSC Chairperson)
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· Confusion over the allocation of wheelchair bays for the Hillsborough Memorial is being addressed by the club, possibly by the introduction of allocated bays rather than purely wheelchair access which resulted in 137 wheelchairs attending for 102 spaces.
· The Social Secretary is to send two photographs to the committee from the Christmas Party so a final one can be chosen as part of a memento for club manager Brendan Rodgers.
STADIUM REDEVELOPMENT

· An extensive discussion was had about the proposed stadium expansion programme with regard potential disabled seating numbers compared to non-disabled.
TICKETING UPDATE
· Newcastle, the final game of the season is sold out.
· The additional 11 wheelchair bays available for next season are to be calculated by the ticket office on the ratio of season ticket versus non season ticket holders versus general sale to determine the allocation. This decision will be made soon.
FUNDING

· The Treasurer and DAO are investigating the purchase of club shop pens with a view to embossing the LDSA logo on to them, these pens will be used as a means of advertising. 
DLO UPDATE
· A letter has been received via the SC and a separate supporter enquiring about a sub-title service for LFC TV. The club are already carrying out their own investigation into the feasibility of this.
· A Mystery Shopper for the Deaf & Hard of Hearing Supporters has visited the club at a recent home game; the club are awaiting the findings.
· The DAO have drawn up a list of ‘post friendly’ items for inclusion in the membership pack. A decision was made to purchase a number of pens and pennants. 
· The DAO is to invite ‘Inspire Me MENCAP’ to the next meeting.
· The DAO is still awaiting a reply from Roy Evans (LDSA president) about a Podcast interview. Roy is particularly busy at present.

MEMBERSHIP

· A meeting is planned for 16th May at 2pm to discuss the efficient running of the LDSA database and the issue of the new membership cards. This date is subject to change.
· The updated Podcast, Chairman’s Report and April’s minutes have not yet been uploaded to our webpage. The DAO has contacted the media team, they have explained there is a delay due to an abnormal workload and they will be uploaded very soon.
SOCIAL

· The planned hot pot/sportsman’s evening for May/June has now been cancelled due to unavailability of venue and entertainment. 
· The Social Secretary is to send in an update for the webpage, detailing the Player of the Year approximate date and potential posting out of ballot papers. This will also be posted to our social media outlets.

FORUM
· A provisional date has been set for the yearly Forum of Thursday 26th June. A small buffet will likely be made available if this date is decided upon. 
AOB

· Celtic DSA has been in touch with a message of support about the Hillsborough Memorial day. The Secretary has sent a suitable reply thanking them for their support.
· LPF have sent a thank you for the sympathy card sent for Gary Deards, they have framed said card as they were impressed by the format.
· The disabled toilet in the Anfield Road end is being used by non-disabled supporters. This is to be monitored and if it persists, a complaint put into the steward on duty.

· Six newly manufactured sympathy cards at £3 each were approved by the committee. The Petty cash holder is to reimburse the manufacturer as soon as possible.  
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 6th June 2014. The DAO is to book the relevant location. 
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07507 189263. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
